
“Beloved, do not think it strange concerning the fiery 
trial, which is to try you, as though some strange thing 

happened to you; but rejoice to the extent that you 
partake of Christ’s sufferings, that when His glory is 
revealed, you may also be glad with exceeding joy.” 

1 Peter 3:12,13

I suspected that the enemy would try to stop us from 
going to work in God’s vineyard, but it still shook me 
when, after waiting an hour in line to get to the ticket 
counter in the Knoxville airport, the attendant told us we 
would not be able to board the plane because it was too 
late to check our bags. We had prayed early that morning 
that God would give us traveling mercies, so I decided 

to trust instead of my usual reaction to stress out. Sure 
enough, God provided. The attendant found another 
flight that would still allow us to get to Miami on time 
to make our international flight to Managua, Nicaragua, 
and there were exactly 4 seats left on the packed airplane!

One week prior, we realized that Jordana and 
Enoch only had one month before their passports 
expired. Nicaragua requires at least 6 months to enter 
the country. Again, God provided and grew our faith. 
The one exception to the rule was if we belonged to a 
humanitarian agency. BINGO! But that isn’t the miracle. 
When we arrived in Managua, the lady in immigration 
who interviewed us accepted our letter from AWA and 
allowed us entrance, but Nicaragua has been expelling 
non-profits from the U.S.A. for the past year. We could 
have just as easily been rejected for the very reason they 
allowed us entrance. Praise God!
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You may remember that my mom was born in 
Nicaragua and that gives me the privilege of claiming 
citizenship there. I will spare you the details, but what we 
were told would be a simple process was nowhere near 
the case. We had to visit and re-visit multiple government 
offices in multiple cities and wait for multiple hours in 
multiple lines over multiple days. We are so thankful 
for my aunt “Tia Linda” and her husband “Tio Eddy” 
who graciously chauffeured us around and helped us 
throughout the labyrinth of a process. It would have 
been nearly impossible without them. God is so good, 
and He provides for our needs, often through the help of 
His servants!

Now that my process is complete for citizenship, we 
know the steps for the children. We still very much need 
your prayers that Glenda can get residency. The process 
as described to us at immigration is daunting, seemingly 
designed to be impossible. Here we are, though, in 
Nicaragua. We look forward to, in the months to come, 
sharing our adventures and God’s miraculous answers to 
the problems we face. Blessings to you all, our beloved 
brothers and sisters supporting in this mission.

God bless you!

Your AWA Nicaragua Mission Families
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Project Needs: 
Consistent monthly donors to 
fund the Nicaragua project.

Prayer request: 

•	 Runne Family’s smooth transition in 
La Tronquera as they adjust to a new 
culture and lifestyle. That they will 

continue to follow the Holy Spirit’s leading in 
all their endeavors and that the Miskito people 
will see them as friends.

•	 Fix Family to trust in the Lord and constantly 
seek His will in the different phases of their 
lives.

•	 Upcoming annual of the project aircraft

Your AWA Mission Families preparing to serve in 
the AWA Nicaragua Mission Project:

Caleb Runne,  
Glenda Escudero,  

Jordana and Enoch

Josh and Yosiday Fix
Caleb and Isaac 


